

NEWSLETTER

Vol. 11 No. 1

June 1975



HARK YE ----HARK YE !

Have you seen the signs around town?

FLEA MARKET

June 1 - Rain Date June 8 Route 3 A Bargain Center Lot Bridge and Neck St.

Time: 9 to 5

Donation: 50¢

We are sure that many of you have suitable items to donate to the Flea Market. Please call Don Cormack at 335-7542.

If you have enough items to sell for yourself, why not take a table? Call Don Lewis at 337-6106.

We are depending upon you all. This is one small way to contribute to the society. See you there!

Postponement: The library repairs are not yet completed so the exhibit planned for May has been postponed to September. Watch for the special notice in the next newsletter. Exciting new displays are planned.

Annual Meeting: From the comments we heard we feel that you all had a wonderful evening. The officers for 1975-6 will be:

> President: Vice-President Treasurer Corres. Secretary Jean Dawes
> Charlotte

Don Lewis Harold Olson Eleanor Cormack Charlotte Desmond

New Members: It is a great pleasure to have the following new members join us:

> Mrs. Shirley Clark Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Culver

> > (over)

Another Season Coming Up: Let's make it an outstanding year! We hope each and every one of you will encourage people to attend every meeting. The program committee has already met and is planning another interesting and informative schedule. On that committee are: Doris and Doug Welsh, Chet Kevitt and Marion and Hall Carpenter. Marion not only works hard for us but puts in long hours for the Quincy Historical Society and the Abigail Adams Historical Society.

A Milestone: We probably should say "many milestones." After many years of hard work the Quincy Historical Society will open its headquarters to the public on June 1. Watch the newspapers, go to the Flea Market first and then visit them at Adams Academy.

Our Thanks To The Hostesses: We always enjoy the social hour after our meetings and we want to thank those responsible for all the very delightful evenings: Marion Carpenter, Doris Welsh, Joanne Palmieri, Betty Kevitt, Rita Walsh, Eleanore Montgomery, Jean Dawes, Christine Stanton, Bonnie Farrin, Margaret DeRosa, Mary MacKay, Virginia Lewis and Donna Lewis.

If you are asked to help next year, please say yes. It's easythe supplies are kept at the school and you bring your goodies and decorations and that's it. We try to put someone inexperienced with an experienced hostess and it is a wonderful way to make new friends.

Some Things Don't Change: From an old cookbook.

New England Independence Day Dinner

Broiled Salmon Steaks or New England Poached Salmon with Egg Sauce

Green Peas

Small Boiled New Potatoes in Jackets

Indian Pudding or Apple Pandowdy

Coffee Tea Cyder

HAVE A GOOD SUMMER AND WE SHALL SEE YOU ALL IN SEPTEMBER.

Chris Stanton 7-8360
Betty Kevitt 5-4804
Editors